
 

 

 

June 23, 2023 

Dear POB School Community, 

As the 2022-23 school year comes to an end, I want to take a moment to share some incredible 
accomplishments and milestones we have achieved together. The Year in Review and Scholarship Reports 
to the Board of Educa�on next fall will illustrate the many achievements of our students and staff, but a 
few achievements are just too good to not share now. First, the POBJFKHS Class of 2023 has achieved a 
100% gradua�on rate. This is only the second �me this has been achieved, and how fi�ng as we say 
goodbye to Principal Murray. The Class of 2023 has received a record number of scholarships, totaling an 
astounding $11 million in addi�on to over $90,000 in community scholarships, demonstra�ng the strong 
support and recogni�on from our community. On the other end of our K-12 spectrum, 93% of our 
youngest students will leave kindergarten reading on benchmark, showcasing significant growth since 
the beginning of the school year.  

The performing arts con�nued to flourish this year. Both of our middle schools have witnessed a record 
number of students in band and orchestra, showcasing their talent and passion for music. These 
students have spent countless hours crea�ng, prac�cing and perfec�ng their skills, resul�ng in 
outstanding performances and art that have enriched our school community. Our students also excelled 
outside the classroom on fields, in compe��ons, and in their innumerable hours of community service.  
We are so proud of their addi�onal contribu�ons to the school and the POB Community.  

These achievements are the result of the collec�ve efforts of our teachers and administrators who are 
supported by an ac�ve Board of Educa�on. I encourage you to reach out to the teachers who have had a 
posi�ve impact on your child this year. Let them know how your child benefited from their �me with 
them. Hearing from families helps to create stronger bonds between home and school, an influen�al 
factor in student achievement. 

On behalf of the Board of Educa�on, administra�on, faculty, and staff, I extend my hear�elt apprecia�on 
to each member of our school community for their unwavering support and commitment. Together, we 
have achieved extraordinary accomplishments. 

Wishing you all a safe, enjoyable, and rejuvena�ng summer. Albert Einstein assured that, "Crea�vity is 
the residue of �me wasted." Taking �me for yourselves may give rise to new inspira�ons. We will do the 
same before resuming the planning and preparing for our students’ return in September.  

Sincerely, 

 

Mary O’Meara, Ed. D. 


